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Station:             WFGX-TV 
Location:            Fort Walton Beach, FL 
Quarter ending:      September 30, 2015  
 
ISSUE/description:                1. PUBLIC SAFETY.  Informing the public about hurricanes, tornadoes,  

floods, forest fires, or other life-threatening or property-threatening conditions. 
Government regulations providing personal safety protection. 

                                                                         
How Issue was treated (Program, PSA, etc.): 
 
     Title    Date  Time/Duration  Program type                    Description 
 
1. Channel 3 New at 9PM 07/16/15 09:00PM/2 minutes News                             * 
    On WFGX 
 
* We reported on a rabies alert issued for the county and offered safety tips on how to avoid wild animals with 
rabies. 
 
 
2. Facing Florida 07/20/15 11:30AM/30 minutes Public Affairs                            ** 
 
** We recently collaborated with state representative Irv Slosberg and his foundation, producing a documentary 
on the pitfalls of drinking and driving.  Today we examined the cases of two teens now serving prison time for 
killing someone when they drove drunk.  Guests were Karlie Tomika, serving 4 years in prison; Daniel Rocca, 
serving 12 years in prison; and the families of the victims. 
 
 
3. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/17/15 09:00PM/2 minutes News                           *** 
    On WFGX 
 

*** This school year, if your children are taking the bus to school, there are some safety tips they need to know.  
These safety tips apply to most schools in our three county area: Escambia, Santa Rosa and Okaloosa County. 
 Ricki Vann reported live from an Escambia County bus stop on this first day of school.  Director of 
Transportation for the Escambia County School District, Rob Doss said to make sure your kids are at the bus 
stop 5 minutes early.  Once the bus arrives, kids should first wait until the bus comes to a complete stop, then 
look to their bus driver for direction on when to cross the street or approach the bus to get on, then find a seat 
and put on their seat belt.  This year, the Santa Rosa County School District encourages parents to download 
an app to track their school bus.  You must have specific information from the school or your student to log on. 

 

4. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/18/15 09:00PM /2 minutes News                         **** 
    On WFGX 
 
**** A mosquito-borne illness alert has been issued in Escambia County, after a second case of West Nile virus 
was confirmed in the county.  This makes the sixth human case in Florida in 2015.  "Residents and visitors 
should take precautions to avoid being bitten by mosquitoes and to limit exposure to mosquito-borne illness," 
said Director of the Florida Department of Health in Escambia, Dr. John Lanza.  To protect oneself from 
mosquitoes, the health department recommends that practice of “Drain and Cover”.  We explained the 
procedures for our viewers. 
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5. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/18/15 09:00PM /1.5 minutes News                        ***** 
    On WFGX 
 
***** Now that students are back to school, the Santa Rosa County Sheriff's Office is reminding drivers to pay 
attention and slowdown in school zones.  Santa Rosa County Sheriff’s Office, Public Information Officer, 
Sergeant Rich Aloy, tells Channel Three News one of their biggest concerns are distracted drivers.  
Reporter Ricki Vann did a “ride-along” with Aloy to witness the problem.  Aloy said "If you are texting, you are 
not driving. Texting and driving is one of the most dangerous things you can do."  In Florida, the average school 
zone speed limit is 20 miles per hour.   Sergeant Aloy said when drivers are not paying attention and not reading 
the school zone signs, they can miss the signs to slow down and speed through it.  “They are from somewhere 
else and they do not realize what the yellow flashing light really means," said Aloy. 
 
 
6. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/19/15 09:00PM/2.5 minutes News                      ****** 
    On WFGX 
 
****** David Gonzalez reported that as we head into the peak of hurricane season, it’s a good time to review 
your insurance policies, to make sure you're covered.  If you don't have insurance, local insurance agents 
suggest not waiting too long to buy it.  For example, people in Northwest Florida are keeping a close eye on 
Tropical Storm Danny.  Wendy Wilhoit-Delfiacco, an insurance agent with Gulf Coast Advantage Insurance said 
many are staying proactive to make sure they're covered.  But once a storm reaches a certain longitude and 
latitude, insurance carriers stop selling policies.  Future homeowners should also pay close attention and get 
binding coverage early.  Also, all Florida policies have hurricane deductibles which are higher than regular 
deductibles.  Be aware of what's covered in case you need to get additional insurance. 
 
 
7. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/20/15 09:00PM/2 minutes News                     ******* 
    On WFGX 
 
******* Christina Leavenworth reported on a group of cyclists are trying to make our roads safer.  Stats show 
Florida has the highest rate of bicycle crashes in the country.  Travis Coleman moved back to the panhandle 
from Washington D.C. to open a bike shop.  He’s trying to fix the way cyclists are treated in the area. He started 
the campaign “3 feet is the law”.  Florida law requires drivers to give cyclists 3 feet when they pass them.  Tim 
Bustos has helped write several Florida bike laws, but he says so much more needs to be done, especially in 
Pensacola.  He says the problem is uneducated drivers and cyclists, and infrastructure.  We need a multi-
faceted approach, we need education, we need law enforcement, and we need planning and infrastructure.  He 
started a group called Bike Pensacola. He's planning to teach a bike safety drivers ed, and he's working with the 
state to add cyclist rights to driver education handbooks. 
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8. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/21/15 09:00PM /2 minutes News                    ******** 
    On WFGX 
 
******** We reported the latest on hurricane Danny, which we have been reporting on since it became a 
depression on August 17th, and which is now a category 2 storm.  All day Friday it was clear that the storm was 
becoming better organized.  While the storm has gotten stronger today, it's still expected to weaken.  The 
newest information has Danny back down to a tropical storm Sunday or early Monday, as it enters the 
Caribbean Sea near the northern Leeward Islands.  The storm is expected to be very close to Puerto Rico 
Tuesday with winds around 60 mph and Hispaniola on Wednesday, with winds down to around 45 mph.  It’s too 
soon to tell which part of the United States Danny will impact, if at all.  Channel 3 News will keep you posted. 
 
 
9. Channel 3 New at 9PM 08/26/15 09:00PM/1 minute News                  ********* 
    On WFGX 
 
********* We reported that the track for Tropical Storm Erika brings the storm very close to, or even in to, south 
Florida by Sunday night or Monday morning, as a category 1 hurricane.  The storm is looking a little more 
organized on satellite imagery Wednesday morning and the winds are stronger.  After early morning winds were 
around 40mph, they're now closer to 45.  It is forecast to remain at tropical storm force for most of the 5 day 
forecast period, though the National Hurricane Center does upgrade the storm to a category 1 hurricane 
Sunday, as the storm approaches south Florida.  There is a chance Erika will end up in the Gulf of Mexico.  
 
 
10. Get Ready America: 08/28/15 07:00PM/30 minutes Public Affairs                          *10 
 
*10 With Tropical Storm Erika expected to hit south Florida this weekend and possibly make it into the Gulf of 
Mexico, we re-aired this special program that focused on personal responsibility; what to do before, during and 
after a hurricane; early preparation, what to have in a hurricane survival kit, storm facts, and a recap of the 
relatively quiet 2014 hurricane season and the danger of complacency about storm warnings.  We showed 
viewers what can be done to protect and harden their home and business.  And we reported that Gulf Coast 
residents are relying more on Social Media and Texting for information during hurricanes. 
 
 
11. Channel 3 New at 9PM 09/20/15 09:00PM/2.5 minutes News                         *11 
    On WFGX 
 
*11David Gonzalez reported from Niceville that future volunteer firefighters reached the peak of their training on 
Sunday at the 10th Annual Northwest Florida Volunteer Firefighter Weekend there.  Firefighters from Florida, 
Georgia, Alabama, Tennessee and Mississippi took part in the training sessions.  Joel Richardson, fire 
lieutenant for Escambia County Fire Rescue said about 225 men and women are hoping to get their Fire 1 
Certification to become volunteer firefighters.  The volunteer firefighters hope to use what they've learned back 
in their communities.  Included in this year's training event are a variety of courses that range from two hours to 
40 hours in length involving hands-on, live-fire training in areas ranging from forestry firefighting, engine 
company operations, vehicle extrication and animal first aid.  
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12. Channel 3 New at 9PM 09/21/15 09:00PM/2 minutes News                         *12 
    On WFGX 
    
*12 Rob Brown reported from the Okaloosa County courthouse about their mold problem.  Employees have 
reported breathing problems and judges have stopped using parts of the courthouse.  The current courthouse 
was built in 1955.  The county has been working on approving plans to renovate it.  Last week, a positive test 
confirmed that mold is present in the building.  Now a multimillion dollar renovation project may have to be 
accelerated.  We interviewed Okaloosa County Commission Chairman Nathan Boyles, who said they’re already 
50% complete with the design phase of the project and have the majority of the funding secured. 
 
 
13. Channel 3 New at 9PM 09/23/15 09:00PM/2 minutes News                         *13 
    On WFGX 
 
*13 Friends don't let friends walk home alone, and now they don't have to, thanks to an ingenious new app 
called Companion.  A student walking across campus alone at night can now reach out to anyone, even 
someone who is thousands of miles away, to safely get them back home.  The app uses GPS data to show 
where the student is located. If something goes wrong an alert shows up.  The monitoring phone will be notified 
of anything that's unusual or out of the ordinary.  The monitoring person can call the student, or worst case, call 
911 and provide the student’s exact location.  Companion is one of a slew of new personal safety apps like 
Circle of 6 and Lifeline Response.   
 
 
14. Channel 3 News at 9PM 09/29/15 09:00PM /1.5 minutes News                         *14 
    On WFGX 
 

*14 In an emergency meeting today, Walton County Board of County Commissioners declared a Local State of 
Emergency in response to flooding throughout the county from rain over the last 36 hours.  The declaration 
allows the County to initiate local emergency preparedness and response actions, request state assistance, and 
waive certain procedures and formalities otherwise required to respond to the emergency.  We provide a list of 
road closures in the county. 

 
15. Channel 3 News at 9PM 09/30/15 09:00PM/2 minutes News                         *15 
    On WFGX 
 
*15 Laura Hussey reported from the Midway fire training academy that a growing demand for firefighters in 
Northwest Florida has created a rare opportunity.  Ten job candidates will have their training completely paid for 
by Careersource Escarosa.  In a six-month training program at the Midway Fire Academy, future firefighters 
learn basics, like the right way to pull a hose.  Shipping containers turn into proving grounds, where they learn to 
move through dark, smoke-filled rooms.  Between tuition and supplies, the program costs about $3,100.  
Careersource Escarosa will pay the tab for ten qualified candidates.  Candidates have to meet a few 
requirements, and commit to work in Escambia or Santa Rosa counties.  


